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1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

The mandate of the Health Professions Council of South Africa is to guide the professions and at 

the same time protect the public. 

The use of psychometric assessment has been highly debated within the employment laws, 

particularly the Employment Equity Act.  This controversy and the introduction of technical 

requirements for reliability, validity, fairness and lack of bias indicate that the vulnerability of 

candidates who apply for positions, particularly candidates who come from disadvantaged 

backgrounds, is recognised at legislative level. In protecting such persons, not only must the test 

meet the technical requirement, but the person administering all forms of assessment, must also 

conform to training and registration requirements. 

The Health Professions Act clearly reserves the use of psychometric tests for the profession of 

psychology. The Professional Board for Psychology resolved that all tests must be administered, 

scored and report feedback be done by persons registered with the Board. This implies that persons 

administering psychometric tests are bound by an ethical code and professional regulations, in 

order to protect the public. This is more so because important life-changing decisions are made in 

test rooms, and the person in charge of the assessment room needs to be able to deal with many 

unforeseeable eventualities in a professional way. 

The Ethical Code for Psychologists cautions against relying on a single measure for important 

decisions. As a result of this, batteries of tests are used rather than single instruments. The person 

administering the battery must be trained to use the highest-level test in the battery. 

 

2. PREAMBLE 
 

The Board sets out the following position statement regarding system-based assessments within 

the ambit of the HPCSA. This position paper is consistent with International Test Commission (ITC) 

as well as with the legislative requirement of the South African Government and related policies.  

This position paper aims to: 

 

x Provide minimum requirement for all psychological tests,  

x Provide guidance on administration and supervision of all psychological test,  

x Define acceptable reporting format,  

x Provide guidance on testing people with disabilities,  

x Provide guidance regarding test takers data protection and confidentiality of test results 

 




















